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AMENDMENT REPORT

AMENDMENTS/ADDITIONAL INFORMATION IN RESPECT OF THE DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES TO THE PLANNING TRANSPORTATION REGULATORY PANEL

PLANNING APPLICATIONS AND RELATED DEVELOPMENT CONTROL MATTERS
PART I (AMENDMENTS)
SECTION 1 : APPLICATIONS FOR PLANNING PERMISSION
24th July 2008
APPLICATION No:
08/56445/FUL
APPLICANT:
David McClean Homes (North West) Ltd
LOCATION:
Land To Rear Of Ordsall Sports Centre Off Trafford Road Salford    
PROPOSAL:
Erection of two - part five, part six and part seven storey buildings comprising 137 apartments, 97 car parking spaces with hard and soft landscaping (Amendment to planning permission 07/50929/FUL)
WARD:
Ordsall
OBSERVATIONS:
Amendment Report

Further to the submission of the original plans, amended plans have been submitted which concern minor changes to appearance and sizes of the apartments in Block 3, and the number and positioning of disabled parking spaces within blocks 2 and 3. 
The changes to these plans, which have been included for the information of panel members, are summarised in the points below; 
· The changes have resulted in an increase of the number of two-bed apartments within Block 3, by four units, so that overall 83/137 or 61% of the units within the scheme are now above 57 square metres.
· There are amendments to the 5th and 6th floor elevations of Block 3, with very minor alterations to the bulk of the structure, it is not however considered due to the minor nature of these alterations that there is any negative impact in terms of visual impact, or the impacts on neighbouring residents, and it is not considered in view of this that these changes have any impact on the recommendation in this application.
· Further disabled parking and cycle parking has been added and as a result the undercroft areas and parking layout blocks 2 and 3 has had minor amendments to incorporate these changes. A condition is included within the recommendation regarding disabled and cycle parking, details of the this provision will be finalised at a later date. 
Please note that due to an error, the full list of neighbours consulted does not appear on the original Panel report. In total 511 notification letters were sent to occupiers of neighbouring dwellings. These include all apartments in Adamson House, Egerton House, Brindley House, Platt House, Walker House, Gilbert House, the Ramada and Etap Hotels. In addition nos. 1-13 (odd) Gledhill Avenue and 2-12 (even) Paris Avenue have been notified.
No additional representations have been received.
